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13 October 2021 

 

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb. 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

RE: Darul Ulum Academy [Mickleham campus] Update  

 

I pray that this letter finds you and your family in the best of health and spiritual wellbeing. 

 

I write this correspondence to keep you abreast with the recent construction updates of our 

Mickleham campus. Alhamdulillah, the construction of the new site commenced on time with 

significant progress being made on the ground despite the initial limitations associated with the 

Covid-19 lockdown earlier this year.  

 

However, as the lockdown was further prolonged with an onsite working capacity not exceeding 

25% and the with full shut down of the building industry for a fortnight, unfortunately, these 

measures have in turn impacted the completion due date of the new building. As you are aware, 

the entire industry in Victoria has been negatively impacted with the recent additional restrictions.  

 

Consequently, we have received updated confirmation from our builder reassuring us that the new 

facility will be handed over during mid-Term 1, 2022, with the occupancy being issued and ready 

to start at the beginning of Term 2, 2022, Insha’Allah. 

 

Nonetheless, to avoid any delays with your child’s schooling, I am pleased to inform you that part 

of our internal contingency plan, we will continue to secure a place for your Year 1 child in Term 

1 [2022] at Darul Ulum College in Fawkner for a smooth transition to the Mickleham campus in 

Term 2, 2022, Insha’Allah.  

 

This arrangement will assist your child in maintaining their learning continuum without 

interruptions. This is particularly important during the prevalent unpredictable climate that is 

currently alternating between onsite and remote learning, subject to government directives.  

 

We acknowledge that this delay can be frustrating to all stakeholder, including the school’s 

management, but we hope that you can appreciate the immense challenges surfacing in the 

prevalent climate, particularly in the building industry.  

 

May Allah reward you for your understanding and enable us to continue serving you.  

 

Kind Regards, 

Abdurrahman Gokler [on behalf of Management] 

Principal  

 

 


